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 I hope this finds all of our family and community members well. There has been a lot  

going on at our school since we returned from Christmas vacation! Please read the following 

"happenings" to help stay informed to what's new at TCIS: 

 

 Report Cards - Second grading period report cards were mailed to all students homes 

last week. If you have not received one, please call the school and a hard copy will be 

sent home with your child. 

 Chinese New Year Celebration - This will be celebrated at our school this Tuesday, Janu-

ary 24. More info about this special day is included in this newsletter - Please note that 

all parents are invited to attend! 

 CNY - This last day of school before our Chinese New Year break is Thursday, January 

26. We will celebrate CNY from January 27- February 5. Please keep these dates in 

mind when planning your vacations. 

 

Wishing all a very happy, safe and restful break! 

Happy New Year! 
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A TCIS Welcome 

 The Middle School administration and staff would like to welcome  

Mr. Rick Butterfield to our faculty as a Mathematics Consultant. Mr.  Rick is 

originally from Columbus, Ohio  and has  30 of years teaching mathematics not 

only in Thailand but also in the USA, the Middle East and South Korea.  

 He will assist our math program and will be working with small groups of 

students in grades 6, 7 and 8 until the end of this school year. 

 The TCIS school administration and staff are most proud to announce that the 

following teachers and administrator have received an award from the Samutprakarn 

Ministry of Education for their outstanding performance as educators as well as their 

years of service at our school: 

 

Ms. Rung Penporn - Head of Thai Department 

Ms. Caridad (Carie) Prittipongpat - Language Academy grades 5-8  

Ms. Rajinee Sachdev - Language Academy grades 5- 8 

Ms. Nilar Win - Kindergarten Teacher 
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Student Services Prepares for Course Selection 2017-2018 

     

 Today was an exciting day for our grade 8 students.  They joined our current High School students to 

complete a course interest survey.  The survey results will help Student Services to develop a strong academic 

program for our High School students. The month of February will be devoted to learning more about upcoming 

courses, course selection, and academic pathways.   

 For more information please visit our website at http://www.tcisstudentservices.com/. 
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 “The Hobbit” is a fantasy book that takes place in Middle-Earth, a “magical” world in 

which wizards and dragons, along with mythical creatures live. The book is about a hobbit 

named Bilbo Baggins and his adventure with dwarves, on a quest to slay the great dragon, 

Smaug so that they could reclaim their stolen land. At first, Bilbo was reluctant about going 

on the adventure, but after a while of traveling with Gandalf, the great wizard, and the 

dwarves, he felt more confident and gained more courage. The Hobbit is all about self-

discovery and doing things out of your comfort zone. (Beryl, Christine, Emmy, Kevin, Sidney) 

J. R. R. Tolkien and the 7th Grade 

Mr. Michael Purser   

Gr.7 English Teacher 

 Our 7th Graders have been reading a book by J.R.R. Tolkien 

called, “The Hobbit.” They are more than halfway through the book, 

and they are enjoying this beautiful adventure story.  

 J.R.R. Tolkien born on January 3rd, 1892.  He was born in 

Bloemfontein, South Africa. His father is Arthur Reuel Tolkien, and 

his mother is Mabel Tolkien. He also has a younger brother named 

Hilary Arthur Reuel Tolkien. J.R.R. Tolkien died on September 2nd, 

1973 (at age 81). When he was little, he developed a language that he 

invented, which is a mixed language such as the Elvish in his books.  

 

 While living in South Africa, he was bitten by a baboon spider and many scholars think 

that this accident might be an idea or an enlightenment for his future works.  

When he graduated from Exeter College, Oxford, he was very skilled in English Language 

and Literature. Then later, he published abundant of books and articles, including three  

famous books “The Hobbit”, “The Lord of the Ring”, and “Silmarillion”, which is all considered  

“High Fantasy”. (Pim, Prae, Aom, Wawa, Mars) 
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 Every year on his birthday on January 3rd, Tolkien fans from across the world  

celebrate with a simple toast-drinking ceremony. At 9 pm, they simply raise a glass and toast.  

All you need to do is stand, raise a glass of your choice of drink, and say the words …. 

“The Professor” before taking a sip. Then sit and enjoy the rest of your drink. 

(Vivi, Mint, Tonhom, Nina, Ming, Mim) 

 Happy Birthday, J.R.R Tolkien! We love you so much, and we appreciate all your 

hard work on each of your books. You are a person who changed this world for us and 

gave us a whole new perspective in literature. You will always and forever be remembered 

by us because “not all who wander are lost” and you are not lost. May you rest in peace. 

Happy Birthday! (Path, Arly, Leah, Felicia) 



Ms. Shanesz Jayasinghe  

Navigating the World of “Always-On” Technology  

 Over the past decade, we have observed vast changes in the way media and technology have 

influenced the way we work and live. Information is at our fingertips through ‘always-on’ devices which 

have become more versatile, functional, and seemingly essential. Never before have we been so  

connected, and so exposed, to those around us and to strangers around the world. Consequently, the 

frequency and duration of media and technology integration into our lives has increased significantly. 

Willingly or unwillingly, we are now part of a world in which internet connected devices are required; 

most of us carry them with us everywhere. In addition to our being dependant on these devices for a 

range tasks in our places of work, school, play, and social functions, our children have never known a 

world without them. 

Due to how media and technology now plays such a major 

role in our lives and the lives of the younger generation, 

parents may rightly have questions and concerns about 

children being over exposed at school and at home. Some 

concerns may arise due to how even at a very young age 

children are attracted, influenced and awed by media and 

technology. Most parents feel that their children are more 

tech savvy than them and struggle to strike a balance as to 

how much screen time is needed at home.  

It is a fact that in school students are exposed to a fair amount of screen time, however, the time 

and content are carefully monitored and supervised by trained professionals. But, how then, can the 

same boundaries, guidelines and controls be set in the home environment?  

 In school we use a comprehensive digital citizenship 

curriculum from Common Sense Media which is introduced 

and reinforced at TCIS at different grade levels during 

technology classes as well as other subject classes. You 

may think all that is well and good as teachers are trained 

to deal with these issues, but what about parents who may 

not have as much knowledge about technology in education? 

How can they deal with pressing issues such as: how much 

screen time should be given to a child at home, what should 

parents do if a child is bullied online, Is it safe to post  

a child's photo online or at what age should a child use social media or a Smartphone? These are indeed 

challenging questions that every parent will face at some point in time. Although each parent may 

choose to deal with these in different ways, they should first be aware of what is out there and what 

would be the best options for a child before making a decision. Common Sense Media offers support in 

the very same areas for educators and more recently, to parents. Shared below are some tips and links 
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to videos and other materials available on Common Sense Media which I hope will help you navigate our 

world of technology and manage media and technology effectively at home.  

Taken from Commonsensemedia.org: 

 Character Strengths and Life Skills  
Teaching kids character strengths and life skills is one of the most important jobs of parents, caregivers, and 

teachers. Hundreds of times a day, often without realizing it, we seize on moments to reinforce strengths such 

as humility, integrity, perseverance, and teamwork. Increasingly, the launchpad for these lessons is media. Learn 

more about character strengths, tips for using media to bolster them, and recommendations for media the 

whole family can learn from and share. 

 

https://www.commonsensemedia.org/character-strengths-and-life-skills 

 

 Technology Addiction  

Are today's kids addicted to technology? Are we? From smartphones to social media to video-

games, media and tech have become a huge part of our families' lives. The ability to be con-

stantly connected can affect schoolwork, relationships, and concentration. The challenge is fig-

uring out how to get the most from technology without letting it get out of control. Learn more 

about how to identify problematic media use, the downfalls of multitasking, finding balance, and 

what to do if you have serious concerns. 

 

https://www.commonsensemedia.org/technology-addiction 

 

 Screen Time  

Setting screen-time limits and helping kids moderate their own habits are all about finding the 

right balance for your family's needs and lifestyle. Click links for advice on creating a realistic 

schedule, setting age-appropriate guidelines on TV time, finding the first websites for young 

kids to use, handling violent media, and managing kids' cell phone use. 

 

https://www.commonsensemedia.org/screen-time 

 

 Cell Phone Parenting   

To help kids maximize the Internet's benefits while minimizing the risks click links for latest 

research, tips, and tools on what really keeps kids safe. Which privacy settings should you use? 

What are the ins and outs of parental controls? Get tips on everything from the basics, such as 

smart usernames, to the big stuff, such as appropriate sharing. 

 

https://www.commonsensemedia.org/cell-phone-parenting 
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 Privacy and Internet Safety   

To help kids maximize the Internet's benefits -- while minimizing the risks -- we offer the lat-

est research, tips, and tools on what really keeps kids safe. Which privacy settings should you 

use? What are the ins and outs of parental controls? Get tips on everything from the basics, 

such as smart usernames, to the big stuff, such as appropriate sharing. 

 

https://www.commonsensemedia.org/privacy-and-internet-safety 

 

 Cyberbullying  

Once kids go online, their chances of finding cyberbullies, haters, and trolls is, sadly, quite high. 

Find age-specific guidelines, videos, and articles to help with tough conversations, whether your 

kid is a bully or is being bullied. Links to answer all your cyberbullying questions, offering age-

appropriate advice, school resources, and more from parents and experts.  

 

https://www.commonsensemedia.org/cyberbullying 

 

 Facebook, Instagram and Other Social Media  

Socal media isn't simply a way of life for kids, it's life itself. To help them keep their online in-

teractions safe, productive, and positive, these links offer the most up-to-date research and 

guidance on social media basics. Learn about the latest apps and websites, and get tips on talking 

to your kids about sharing, posting, and avoiding digital drama. 

 

https://www.commonsensemedia.org/social-media 

 



Chinese New Year  

Seal Carving  By Yi-ling Class 
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TCIS Middle School Artists Featured 

in International Education Magazine 
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Ms. Elizabeth & Ms. Cream 

  Congratulations to Kassana Wongpensri 

(Stamp) from Grade 7 and Avitra Trongtrairat (Bell) in 

Grade 8 for being selected for the Middle School Art  

Gallery section of the internationally published EARCOS 

Triannual Journal Winter 2016 addition.   

 This journal is distributed all over Asia and goes to 

all EARCOS affiliated schools.  We are very proud to see 

our students take two coveted spots of the gallery section 

that highlights student artwork.   Nice job kids! 

Kassana Wongpensri (Stamp) 

Watercolor 

Grade 7 Art 

Avitra Trongtrairat (Bell) 

Light Study in Pencil 

Grade 8 Art 


